Davidson Elementary School

School Leadership Team (SLT)

Meeting Minutes

May 14th, 2013

Invitees Present:  Autumn Michael, Dana Jarrett, Denise Addison, Liza Underhill, Celia Felthaus, Pedro Bernal, Stella Stroud, Jennifer Kleinfelder, Nicole Fraser, Shari Rawls, Dana Higgins, Walter Rabb, Mary Shae, Jennifer Myers, Stephanie Shryock, Ms. Mayes, Tom Palmer, Amy Klett

Guest Present: JoAnn Young

1. Welcome and approval of April Minutes by Autumn Michael – Stella Stroud requested that April minutes be clarified to note that Bill 944 is for school vouchers and the Teacher Assistant budget cuts are in the Governor’s budget. The April minutes were then passed.

2. K-8 Update by Autumn Michael – A group of DES parents went to the Board of County Commissioners meeting to show support for the K-8 Initiative in the Meck County Capital Bond request for the fall. It was reported that Rhonda Lennon is not very optimistic about the plan moving forward with the current county budget. CMS still owns lands on Route 73 and Ramah Church Road for future schools although the intent for use of those lands is currently unknown.

3. SLT Leadership – Pedro Bernal has agreed to serve as the SLT Chair for the 2014 – 2015 school year, so he will serve as the Vice-Chair during the upcoming 2013-14 year. He will use this year to “shadow” Autumn Michael. Amy Klett has agreed to serve as Secretary for the Board. The SLT will amend the bylaws this fall to reflect this change in leadership (i.e. Incoming Chair serving as Vice Chair instead of Outgoing Chair serving as Vice Chair).

4. Principal Update by Dana Jarrett – Mr. Jarrett did not have any additional k – 8 information. No further updates were given.

5. PTO Report from Stephanie Shryock – Stephanie reported that the last board meeting of the year took place today. PTO has cancelled the EOG Movie night due to scheduling difficulties. The Tiger Fund ended the year at $41,000. Mark Norman, from Booster-a-thon, did a presentation with the PTO Board to help them discuss the future of the program at DES. The new incoming PTO Board will decide the fate of this fundraising opportunity. The Calendar and budget for 2013 – 2014 is currently a work in progress. 

6. SIP Breakout Sessions – Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Bowers instructed the group to look at their goals and 1) determine if we have enough data to review our progress and 2) what additional information/data do the groups need or need to collect by June 4th. Currently, the groups are able to use data from the MAP Assessments and AIMS Web Testing. The subgroups then broke off to work on their goals. The final work by each subgroup needs to be completed at the next meeting on June 4th. 

7. Meeting was adjourned by Autumn Michael. The final meeting of the year will take place on June 4th at 4:00p in the Media Center.

